Save the Children Sweden work in West Africa  
 

The regional office of Save the Children Sweden for West Africa, based in Dakar, Senegal has been working against FGM since the 80-ies. SC-S believes that FGM is first of all a violation of the fundamental rights of the girl child  enshrined in the Convention on the Rights of the Child and the African Charter for the Rights and Welfare of Children.  

The main strategies used by Save the Children Sweden comprises direct support to pilot project, research and analysis, knowledge dissemination and capacity building, advocacy and awareness raising.

Our work at present consist of the following 

· Support pilot projects in Mali, Guinea-Bissau, Senegal, Gambia and Burkina Faso

· Increase the possibilities for boys and girls to play an active role in the fight against harmful practices.

· Identify best practices and disseminate them

· Develop clearer linkages between Save the Children work against harmful practices and the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child and the African Charter for the Right and Welfare of the Child

· Develop tools based on child rights approach and reinforce the capacity of actors to tackle the issue from child rights based approach.

· Promote, facilitate and support national, sub-regional and regional networks and exchange on harmful practices

· Strengthen our contacts with other international organisations in the region working against harmful practices

· Increase knowledge and deepen the analysis of other harmful practices and how to provide recovery to children who are already victims

· Lobby decision makers to enforce laws and adopt new laws in countries where it is inexistent

· Involve media networks in the region to advocate against harmful practices

A training manual on FGM and child rights is being developed currently to help our partners and other actors tackle the issue of FGM from a child right based approach. 

 

